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November 14, 2011 


Room 119 Newsletter
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NEWS FLASH!!! Students will be taking the district reading benchmark this Thursday.  Please assist in making sure your child gets a good night sleep and a good breakfast the following morning. Encourage your child to read the questions so they know what they are looking for, to work slow, to find answers in the text, &  write complete sentences for their the two different short answer questions. Aim for an  I CAN do attitude!!!





If you would like to receive an electric version of this newsletter please let me know in your child’s agenda by writing down your email and I will oblige. 


 





Did you know that I have a class website? If you have not had the chance, visit it: � HYPERLINK "http://msreedsclass.weebly.com/" �http://msreedsclass.weebly.com/� . On this website you will find all kinds of support like homework and games to support your child’s learning! 


 





The S.P.O.W. this week will be Julian VanWagoner. We cannot wait to make connections and ask questions of the things he brings to share! 





Dear Parents & Guardians,


We find ourselves already in November and stand wide-eyed recognizing how fast time has flown!


Now that the second grading period is over, please look for your child’s report card in the Wednesday letter. This report reflects each child’s ability to delve deeper into his/her studies and to apply what they have learned to new concepts. I find it wonderfully amazing to see how much we have accomplished and able to both work together as a cohesive unit and function as independent learners.


This past Friday students had a great time celebrating the historical moment of the day being 11-11-11 and having to honor the veterans of the nation. 


After lots of hard work learning about veterans and their importance, students put on a play to their peers. During their presentations students used their knowledge of fluency, using context to solve unknown words, and theatrical movement, using change in voice within their presentations. Oh, and they were awesome too! Many students used their problem solving skills to make this a wonderful learning experience. I know everyone had a great time and I again, felt truly thankful for the opportunity to learn and grow with your children. 


Have a great week!


Mrs. Reed


 





 





Writing – �Students are continuing to work through their personal narratives. They have written leads and are zooming in on the moment. Students will also be working to learn how to write in cursive. 


 





What we are working on in reading:  During shared reading students have been working to sequence the most important story events, identify the main problem, and describe the event that caused the problem. Students also reviewed past concepts that they learned at the beginning of the year about poetry (lines, stanzas, white space, repetition and rhythm) in addition to reviewing what they knew about drama (stage, actors, lines, props, and lines) and compared and contrasted these elements to what they have learned about informational and literary. Different groups are working through different historical fiction texts at different reading levels based on their needs. In these groups they are answering comprehension questions, writing responses in their reading journals, and are also spending time reading the books that they have self-selected. This next week students’ will continue their exploration of historical literature by reading letters from the pilgrims and going on a virtual fieldtrip with Scholastic Inc. In addition students will be analyzing characters to identify their character traits, feelings, motivations and actions.  





Math –   On Friday’s the class is going into the computer lab to work through the concepts of Study Island. Remember that in each child’s agenda is their user name and password for this site that they can use to increase their knowledge of many of the skills they are learning in the classroom. In math we are moving away from the awesome work the students did with data in determining median, mode, range, outliers, and clumps to the unit of measurement and then into the unit of multiplication. By the end of December, all third grade students have the goal of mastering their multiplication facts with fluency. If you need a copy of the songs that students are learning in class, please let me know by stopping by the classroom and I will support you and your child. I also have flashcards students can check out. If you have a computer please consider going to the class website to the list of sites that your child can use. Remember… studyisland.com usernames and passwords are in your child’s agenda. 





smaller       smallest





Other Questions – In the word smallest, which part is the root? Which part is the suffix? 





Ask this question – What is the meaning of smaller compared to smallest?





Language  & Reading Foundations–   Students are working to determine the meaning of words and phrases as they are used in a text, figuring out how to distinguish literal from non- literal language. To help foster your child’s ability to understand figurative language, I will be teaching students a phrase and then will ask them to go home and give the phrase to you, to see if you also know what they meaning is. You can help your child by saying these phrases when you are doing these things with your child in your presence. 1. If your child is talking loudly…say, “Please stop talking at the top of your lungs.”   2. When giving your child a serving of some type of food say….”I am going to give you a mile high spoonful of ____”. After you say these phrases have a family dinner discussion about what each one means. 


The spelling words this week will require your child to add the suffix ending word part –er or –est These word endings are called comparative and superlative. Add -er to most one-syllable adjectives that compare two things. Add -est to most one-syllable adjectives that compare three or more things.
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Jobs will be changing again at the end of November. All applications are due next Friday. 
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If you have left over Halloween candy considering donating some to our class treat bag!  �





 The class is still collecting box tops! If you have any please have your child bring to school. Thank you!!!  





Social Studies–  We’ve taken a break from science and are deep in our social studies unit on. During this unit students are learning these specific vocabulary words: scarcity, urban, rural, suburban, needs, wants, taxes, goods, services, mayor, council, citizen, and custom. When reading the social studies text book they are applying what they know about determining the main idea and the details to support by using a graphic organizer. In this unit students will identify the basic purpose of the city government of Louisville is to establish order, provide security, and accomplish common goals. Students will learn what services the community provides its citizens and learn that it is taxes which help to pay for these services. Then students will research what other goods and services the community provides, through the exchange of monies and the concepts of supply and demand. 


 


 











